MINUTES OF GILLINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL MONTHLY MEETING
MARCH 2017

A Meeting of Gillingham Parish Council was held at the village hall on Wednesday, 
1st March, 2017, at 7:30pm. 

Parish Ten - parishioners slot. - Residents of Church Road again attended to complain about the noise coming from McDonalds car park in the early hours of weekday mornings.  Parish council to bring more pressure to bear on  resolving the issue.  Matters are not being helped by the refusal of the manager to attend a meeting with the residents.

Minutes of Last Meeting - The minutes from the February 2017 meeting were approved by the council and signed by Councillor Massingham.  No matters arising.

Apologies – Cllr Jane Black, District Cllr Kay Billig & County Cllr Margaret Stone.

Declaration of Interests  - none. 

 
Village Matters.

Marsh Lane Right of Way – matter ongoing.

Correspondence 
Bungay Black Dog Running Club –Marathon to take place through Gillingham on Sunday 2nd April.


Planning Matters
 BA/2017/027/NONMAT – Derby’s Quay minor change 
2016/2814 – 80 The Street Gillingham, timber framed 2 bay garage - no issue with either application.

Finance
Clinks Care Farm - £70.01 (September payment)
Julia – expenses – correction of previous expenses totalling £232.88
 £8.33 and £14.95 new laptop bag - £23.28
Clerks tax 4th qtr £195.60 (correction to min 503)

Any Other Business
More complaints regarding the parking at McDonald's roundabout.  Workers have now started parking on the same side of the road as the restaurant.  Cars without MOT's are being parked in the village, and are being reported - clerk to action.  A tree is down along The Street, clerk to ask Highways  to have it removed.  
Again, residents are requested not to park where they will hinder the progress of the waste collection and delivery lorries, especially at The Boundaries where the road to the school is very narrow.
Footpath at 1-4 The Boundaries in need of repair.

Dog owners are reminded it is a fineable offence not to pick up dog waste.
Next meeting of the Gillingham Parish Council will be on Wednesday 5th April, 2017 at 7.30pm.Minutes of the meeting can be found on the parish council website.

Clerk’s email address:  juliapuntgpc@btinternet.com

Gillingham Parish Council website:  http://gillingham-pc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/

District Councillor Kay Billig email: 

 HYPERLINK "mailto:kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk"
kbillig@s-norfolk.gov.uk
County Councillor:  Margaret.Stone@norfolk.gov.uk
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